
Federal Communications Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20554 

 
September 22, 2009 

 
 
Center Broadcasting Corp. of New Hampshire 
24 Warren Street 
Concord, NH  03301-4048 
          1800E3-RLG 
 
                                                                      In re:  Low Power Television Application of: 
                                                                                Center Broadcasting Corp. of NH  
                                                                                 Channel 13, Nashua, NH 
                                                                                 File numberBPTVA-20090528ACR 
                                                                                 Facility Id No.:9766 
Dear Applicant: 
 
On August 4, 2009, the licensee as addressed above was sent a 30 day deficiency 
letter for the following issue: 
 
Our preliminary engineering review reveals that your proposed facility does not comply 
with the Commission’s interference rules.   Specifically, the proposal is predicted to 
cause interference to the following facilities: 
 
1.  WPRI-TV, Providence, RI.  – BPCDT-20080619AHJ & BLCDT-20040526ALH 
 
The licensee was given the opportunity to file a minor amendment to resolve the 
specified interference problems within (30) days from the date of that letter. 
Amendments must be filed electronically. If not so amended, your application will be 
considered incomplete and subsequently dismissed. 
 
Our records indicate that an amendment was filed on August 14, 2009, in response to 
the above 30 day letter. Our preliminary engineering review, with the specifications of 
the August 14, 2009, amendment, reveals that the proposed facility still does not comply 
with the Commission’s interference rules. Specifically, the amendment did not resolve 
the above referenced interference issue that is predicted to be caused to station WPRI-
TV; therefore, the above referenced application is considered incomplete and IS 
HEREBY DISMISSED.  
 
 
                                                                                         Sincerely 
 
 
                                                                                         Hossein Hashemzadeh 
                                                                                          Associate Chief 
                                                                                          Video Division 
                                                                                           Media Bureau 


